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Letter from the President: 

 
Hi Fellow Muzzleloaders: 

We have had some great events so far this year.  Even the weather has been perfect.  Can you believe we 

even had a Memorial Weekend shoot at Riverton with no wind, snow or rain!  There was a little wind on Fri-

day at the State shoot at Glenrock, but other than that the weather was great.  Deer Creek Muzzleloaders even 

got through the Saturday supper without a downpour of rain!  They were all great events with a lot of hard 

work put on by the various club members.  A big thank you goes out the Sheridan club for hosting another 

very successful Ed Green Memorial Frolic, Wind River Muzzleloaders for a successful Memorial weekend 

shoot and Deer Creek for hosting a great state shoot. With all the wonderful cooks at each of the events, if 

you went home hungry it was your own fault.   I even shot fairly well on a couple of targets, but I also shot 

really poorly on a lot of other targets. 

 

 The Ed Green Memorial Frolic had around 75 people show up.  The name Frolic fits this shoot, there is so 

much to do and so many different events it is a Frolic by the time it is over.  I wished I would have had a 

camera to take a picture of Karen Danner driving her feed truck and taking the kids on an Easter egg hunt. 

The bunch of kids looked like a small herd of cattle chasing the feed truck.   I even got to do the quail walk 

this year, kind of a humbling experience but fun. 

 

 It seems to take me a couple of days to get rested up after each event and then get things ready for the next 

event.   We still have several events coming up.  The first event is the 1838 Rendezvous at Riverton over July 

3-7.  This is a traditional Rendezvous held on the original 1838 site.  They always have a lot of great events 

including shooting, hawk and knife throwing, traders and educational events.  You can check out their event 

on their web site http://1838rendezvous.com/.  Mike Lewis from our board is the booshway. 

 

 Continued on page 2…... 

http://1838rendezvous.com/


 

 

Submit your flyers, photos, stories and more by August 15th to be 

included into the September Newsletter.   

 

  Email to Melissa Connely, mconnely@caspercollege.edu   

...continued from page one.  

 

The next big event is the Rocky Mountain National Rendezvous. It is at McFadden, Wyoming, July 12-20, 

2013.  This a pre-1840 Rendezvous with plenty of the same activities to keep a person busy for 10 days.  

Check out their web site at http://rmnr.org/organization.html . I know that a lot of other Wyoming State Muz-

zleloaders will be there participating, Calvin Hall is the Booshway. 

 

Then Sierra Madre will hold their annual Rendezvous at Encampment Wyoming the next weekend July 26-

28th, 2018.  The flier will be posted in this newsletter.  I went to this a few years ago.  Great event with a lot of 

activities with cash payouts to the winners.  Then the next weekend August 2-4, 2013 is the annual Big Horn 

Basin Primitive contest at Ten Sleep, Wyoming.  There are still plenty of events just in Wyoming to keep a 

person busy. 

 

We had board meetings in Riverton and Glenrock. During the Memorial weekend shoot at Riverton the board 

received applications for funds from the Wyoming State 4-H, Lander Valley Sportsman’s Assoc. Wind River 

Muzzle Loaders, Big Horn Basin Muzzle Loaders, Sierra Madres Muzzle Loaders and the Trap & Skeet Shoot.  

WSMLA had already presented $500 to the Deer Creek Muzzle Loaders to help host the State Shoot.  After 

reviewing the applications the board; awarded $300.00 to Wyoming State 4-H for their state shoot, Lander 

Valley Sportsman’s Association $300.00 to help with their Turkey shoot, Big Horn Basin Muzzleloaders 

$200.00 to help build a shilotte range, $500 to LZ as seed money to host a state or regional shot gun match, 

$350.00 each to Wind River Muzzleloaders and Sierra Madre Muzzleloaders to help with costs of their shoots.   

This may or may not be what we exactly wanted however the State Board has some extra money at this time so 

we want to try and help the clubs and members who support the WSMLA. 

 

During both board meetings we discussed the attendance at the WSMLA general meeting during the conven-

tion in January. We barely had enough members to even conduct the general meeting last year.  We tossed 

around idea’s to increase attendance to the general meeting.  At this time the board has decided to close the 

trader’s floor from 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm for the general meeting, that way the members who have booths in the 

trader area can close their table and attend the general meeting.  We have also changed the awards from the 

general meeting to the dinner/auction/dancing time period.   We are trying to increase attendance during the 

general meeting. 

 

Well darn, I have written way more than I need to at this time.  Contact the board members if you have ques-

tions or concerns.  Ideas, volunteers, written articles and fliers are always welcome.   Please send me and 

Melissa Connelly any shoot fliers, results, pictures or articles.  I try to keep the web site updated along with 

Melissa doing the newsletter. 

 

Keep your powder dry. 

 

Bill Morrison 

 

http://rmnr.org/organization.html


 



 

 



 



 

 

   WRMLA MEMORIAL DAY 2013 SHOOT RESULTS   

               

Agg & 
Match 2013 1st Place Score 2nd Place Score 3rd Place Score 

Bob Hamp-
ton Agg 

STATE 
SHOOT Name Score Name Score Name Score 

Match 1 
25yd 6 Bull 
8 ring  

Jeremaih 
Cash 45X Josh Saier 43 Ed Kern 43 

Match 2 
50yd 6 Bull 
7ring  

Jeremaih 
Cash 38 Jim Hanchett 35 Paul Trame 31 

Match 3  
50yd S Buff 
8 ring  Josh Saier 38 Bruce Schwindt 44 Jeremiah Cash 43 

Match 4 
100yd S 
Bull 7 ring 

Harold Hut-
son 33 Dave Hein 32 Tye Wski 29 

Match 5 Total 
Bruce 
Schwindt 154X         

            Ed Bartel Agg   

Match 6 
25yd 6 Bull 
8 ring  Frank LZ 43 Gary Millhouse 41 Gary Gavin 41 

Match 7 
50yd 6 Bull 
7ring  

Gary Mill-
house 36 Jim Hanchett 32 Frank LZ 28 

Match 8 
50yd S Buff 
8 ring  Jim Brines 46 RMJP 42 Dave Hein 39 

Match 9 
100yd S 
Bull 7 ring Dave Hein 33 Jim Hanchett 21 Gary Millhouse 19 

Match 10 Total Dave Hein 135         

Ladies Agg               

Match 11 
25yd 6 Bull 
8 ring  Teri Schwindt 43 

Bobbie Ann 
Wski 36 Cindy Sander 36 

Match 12 
25yd S Bull 
8 ring Teri Schwindt 46 

Allison Young-
berg 44 

Claudis Bonel-
la 44 

Match 13 
50yd S Buff 
8 ring  Teri Schwindt 40 Feanjie Gavin 36X 

Allison Young-
berg 29 

Match 14 
100yd S 
Bull 7 ring Cindy Sander 19 

Bobbie Ann 
Wski 18 Frankie Gavin 17 

Match 15 Total Teri Schwindt 142X         

Jr                

Match 16 
25yd 6 Bull 
8 ring  Sun Dog 39 Hank Osborn 30 Cole Cash 23 

Match 17 
Single Bull 
8 ring Cole Cash 42X Sun Dog  41X Hank Osborn 40 

Match 18 
50yd S Buff 
8 ring  Sun Dog 37 Hank Osborn 33 Cole Cash 6 

Match 19 Total Sun Dog 117X         

        



 
Sub-Jr Agg               

Match 20 
25yd 6 Bull 
8 ring  Gabe Cash 23 Braeden Cash 13     

Match 21 
Single Bull 
8 ring Gabe Cash 44X Braeden Cash 30     

Match 22 
50yd S Buff 
8 ring  Braeden Cash 30 Gabe Cash 6     

Match 23 Total Gabe Cash 73x         

Travis Bennett Small Bore Agg             

Match 24 
25yd 6 Bull 
8 ring  Dave Hein 44 Rabbit 43 Jake 42XX 

Match 25 
50yd S Bull 
8 ring  Dave Hein 43 Jeremiah Cash 41 Tony Larvie 41 

Match 26 Total Dave Hein 87         

Big Bore Agg               

Match 27 
50yd S Bull 
8 ring  Bill Morrison 42 Josh Saier 40 

Bryan Young-
berg 40 

Match28 
100yd S 
Bull 7 ring Misfire 34 Gary Millhouse 18 Josh Saier 18 

Match29 Total Misfire 70         

X-Sticks Agg               

Match 30 

50yd 
DblBuff 
8ring Dave Lehto 45 

Bryan Young-
berg 41 Misfire 41 

Match 31  
100yd S 
Buff 8ring Misfire 27 Dave Lehto 19 Bill Morrison 11 

Match 32 Total Misfire 68         

Mens Pistol Agg               

Match 33 25yd Pistol 
Gary Mill-
house 91X Bruce Schwindt 87XX Gary Gillen 87XX 

Match 34  50yd Pistol 
Bruce 
Schwindt 75 Josh Saier 71XX Gary Millhouse 66 

Match 35  Total 
Bruce 
Schwindt 162XX         

Ladies Pistol               

Match 36 25yd Pistol 
Claudia 
Bonella 87 April Crume 86 Angie Lehto 83X 

Match 37 50yd Pistol Angie Lehto 74X Feanjie Gavin 72 
Claudis Bonel-
la 65 

Match 38 Total Angie Lehto 157XX         

      



 

 Trade Gun Match               

Match 39 
25yd Dbl 
Buffalo Frank LZ 44X John Brooker 43 Rabbit 42 

Match 40 50yd Pistol Dave Hein 39 John Brooker 37 Rabbit 34 

Match 41 
Clay Pi-
geons Frank LZ 50 Dave Hein 40 Jake 30 

Match 42 Gongs Frank LZ 30 Gary Millhouse 30 Rabbit 30 

Match 43 Total Dave Hein 160X Frank LZ 155X Jake 123X 

Free For 
All Frolic 
Agg               

Match 45 25 yd  Jane Black 49         

Match 46 25 yd 5  Misfire 110         

Match 47 
50 yd Fer-
Du-Lac Bill Morrison 43         

Match 48 Total Misfire 195         

NEWS FROM WIND RIVER COUNTRY 
 

The Wind River Muzzle Loaders just completed another year with their annual 

Memorial Day Shoot.  The club would like to thank all of those that came and participat-

ed.  You couldn’t have asked for a nicer weekend to shoot.  The weather was perfect.   

As a club, we are trying some new things with our shoot to try and encourage more 

participation so some of the scheduling and targets were a little different this year.  The 

club would appreciate any comments from those from out of town about the changes 

(whether good or bad).  We are trying to adjust to accommodate our club members and 

also add something different from what we have traditionally done.   

The club and The Hamptons had the privilege to let the local Archery club host a 3-

D shoot the weekend before our shoot and they really enjoyed the location and oppor-

tunity to put on a successful shoot.  This may take place again so any of you that enjoy 

smoke pole and string and stick might want to make a note of this event.  You could come 

and camp for a week and enjoy the site. 

We had a very delicious meal Saturday evening thanks to Billie Jo and Tony who 

prepared the meat and we always have plenty of side dishes and desserts that comple-

ment the dinner.  Thanks to all that prepared something. 

The shoot results will follow and again we thank all that made this a great weekend 

of shooting. 

   Thank you all, 

The Wind River Muzzle Loaders 

 

 



 

Wyoming State Muzzleloaders Association Board Minutes 

State Shoot Saturday June 15, 2013 12:15 pm. 

(unapproved) 

 

Bill Morrison President called the meeting to order. 

Members in attendance:   Absent: 

Bill Morrison     Tony Larvie 

Paula Sorter     Angie Lehto 

Frank Elzay     Mike Lewis 

Melissa Connelly     Ernie Evans 

Ed Kern      Willie Felton 

Trish Miller 

Gary Millhouse 

 

Approval of the minutes: It was determined we had a quorum to conduct business. 

Minutes from the Memorial Weekend Board meeting were read.  No additions or Corrections. 

Motion by Trish, 2nd by Gary to accept minutes. 

No Treasurer’s report.  We did go over the last treasurer’s report from Memorial Weekend shoot board meeting. We discussed 

who had applied for funds and who was approved for funds from the WSMLA. 

Discussion was held about getting registrations from other clubs and getting more junior member’s signed up. 

Committee reports: 

Convention:  Trish reported everything is still set. She drops in occasionally at the hotel to double check on things.  Trish reported 

that she had placed an advertisement in “Wyoming Byways”.  The magazine promised to have the ad in their November issue.  They 

did not place the ad in the November issue as promised.   It came out in February.  She demanded and got a refund and received 

$200.  She also informed the board that this money was to be returned to Mike Lewis Treasurer. Other than that everything is just 

“Dandy”. 

Auction:  Ed Kern had nothing to report. 

Entertainment: Paula reported that she will book Swing Sounds again. 

Newsletter:  Melissa has missed some fliers and she apologized for this.  She has been out of town for over a month.  She is still in 

need of articles and any shoot fliers.  LZ wanted something on the shotgun shoot in each issue of the newsletter to keep the interest 

in shotgun shooting up. I asked that when sending something to Melissa to also send me a copy for the state web site. 

Hat and T-Shirts:  Paula reported that she had ordered new hats in different colors.  Gary made a motion to donate hats and t-shirts 

for prizes.  Melissa 2nd motion passed. 

Traveling Trophy:  Ernie was not here to run the shoot.  We had to hold the shoot in the afternoon by 4:00 pm. We also needed to 

track down who had qualified to shoot.  Gary volunteered to run the shoot.  We went over the qualifiers from past shoots that were 

listed in the newsletter.  No one knew who won at Riverton. 

Website:  Saratoga shoot flier was updated.  Bill has been having problems logging into web site.  He is currently looking into what 

the problem is. 

Old Business: 

Angie Lehto was to bring modified procedures to this meeting.  She was unable to be here due to being sick.  This was tabled until 

the next board meeting. 

Discussion was held concerning the lack of attendance at the general meeting at convention.  We discussed maybe meeting in anoth-

er room at the hotel, moving the meeting to 4:00 pm and closing the traders floor at 4:00 pm, or have the meeting for an hour prior to 

dinner at 6:00 pm. We discussed about passing out awards at the dinner instead of the general meeting and discussion was also held 

about closing the trader’s floor at noon for an hour and half and doing the general meeting during this time period. 

LZ made a motion close trader’s floor at 12:00 to 1:00 pm for the general meeting.  It was seconded by Gary.  LZ?? amended the 

motion to add that this will take effect during 2014 convention and that prizes will be passed out at dinner,  prior to the Auction and 

no trader Bucks will be awarded. Seconded by ??? Motion Passed. 

These changes are proposed to help encourage attendance at the general meeting and to decrease the time needed for the general 

meeting. 

New Business: 

No new business.  

Melissa made a motion for Dismissal, 2nd by LZ, meeting dismissed 1:30 pm. 

Bill Morrison 

President via reading Paula Sorter’s running record of the board meeting. 



 

 
 2013 Ed Green Memorial Shoot Results 
 
     Men   Women   Junior 
Trail Walk     1st  Bruce   Teri    Ashley 
   2nd  RMJP   Trish 
   3rd  Snivlin   
 
Quail Walk  1st  Whistle 
   2nd  Mountain Dew  
   3rd    Grand Poop 
 
25 yd paper  1st   Bruce   Grizz 
   2nd  Misfire   Jane 
   3rd  Snivlin   Teri 
 
25 yr paper  1st  Bruce   Teri    Ashley 
   2nd  RMJP   Trish 
   3rd  Hairball 
 
50 yr paper  1st  Bruce   Jane 
   2nd  Dave   Ginger 
   3rd   Uncle Albert  
 
100 yr paper  1st  Mountain Dew Trish 
   2nd  Misfire   Michell 
   3rd  Dave   Teri 
 
Running Grizzly     1st  Dave   Teri    Jon 
   2nd  Jess Sr       Justin 
   3rd  Mountain Dew     Nathan 
 
Gongs   1st  Bruce       Jon 
   2nd  Hair Ball 
   3rd  Rooster 
 
Long Range  1st  Cory 
   2nd  Roger L 
   3rd  Jr. Molina 
 
Women’s Challenge 1st  Penny 
   2nd  April 
   3rd  Karen 
 
Re-Entry  1st  Cloud Dancer  
 
Kids Contest    All kids won  



 

Come to the Popo Agie 

July 3rd—7th 2013 
 

Please join the 1838 Rendezvous Association in celebrating the 

17th Anniversary of the Rendezvous on the Wind River. 

 

Authentic Trapper or Horse Camp $25 

Authentic Trader Fee $50 (or $50 in prizes) 

“Tin Teepee” (modern camp) $25 

 

We are a “teaching” Rendezvous and focus on authenticity and of-

fering seminars in skills and history related to the Mountain man 

era.  We offer primitive Black Powder Shooting Matches, Tomahawk/

Knife throws, Nightly Council Fire, Daily Seminars, Trader’s Row, 

and much, much more! 

 
For more information, news, discussions and updates: Check us out on Facebook or go to 

www.1838rendezvous.com.  Or please contact: Mike “Numbers” Lewis, Booshway 

d_tumbleweed@hotmail.com or 307-438-1152 or Rich “Smoking Hawk” Lechner, Segundo 

rlechner49@gmail.com or call 307-349-4327. 

 



 

 



 
 

WSMLA State Shoot 

Hosted by the DCML 

Father’s Day Weekend 

 
It was a perfect weekend for the shoot.  The wind was calm, the sun was shining, and fun was had by all.  Bri-

an roasted a pig for dinner and you could smell it cooking all day.  MMMMM.  There were many great prizes 

and some of you raised the bar in that area.  Thank you!  Here are a few pictures of the shoot.  The scores will 

follow on the next few pages.  Hope to see you all next year. 

 

 



 

 
Results of the WSMLA State Shoot 

 
Men’s Flint Aggregate   1st    2nd   (3rd) 

 25 yrd 6 bull 

 50 yrd 6 bull 

 50 yrd single bull buff 

 100 yrd single bull  

 Aggregate 

 

Men’s Percussion Aggregate 

 25 yrd 6 bull 8 ring 

 50 yrd 6 bull 7 ring 

 50 yrd single bull buff 

 100 yrd single bull  

 Aggregate 

 

Women’s Aggregate 

 25 yd 6 bull 8 ring 

 25 yd single bull 

 50 yd single bull buff 

 100 yd single bull 

 Aggregate 

 

Caleb Pierce Memorial Junior Aggregate 

 25 yd 6 bull 8 ring 

 25 yd single bull 

 50 yd single bull 

 Aggregate 

 

Sub-Junior Aggregate 

 25 yd 6 bull 

 25 yd single bull 

 50 yd single bull 

 Aggregate  

 

Small Bore Aggregate 

 25 yd 6 bull 

 50 yd single bull 

 Aggregate 

 

Big Bore Aggregate 

 50 yd single bull 

 100 yd single bull 

 Aggregate  

 

X-Sticks Aggregate 

 50 yd double bull buff 

 100 yd single bull buff 

 Aggregate  

 



 

Reggie Pierce Memorial Men’s Pistol Aggregate  1st   2nd  

 25 yd pistol target 

 50 yd pistol target 

 Aggregate   

 

Women’s Pistol Aggregate 

 25 yd pistol target 

 50 yd pistol target 

 Aggregate 

 

Junior Pistol Aggregate 

 25 yd pistol target 

 50 yd pistol target 

 Aggregate 

 

Trade Gun Aggregate 

 25 yd double bull buff 

 50 yd pistol target 

 5 clays 

 Aggregate 

 

Re-Entry 

 

Junior 25 yd Bottles       Women  50 yd 3 ring bull 

 

 

Any Caliber Rifle 50 yd 5 bull buff     Big Bore 50 yd slug gun 

 

 

Small Bore 25 yd small buff      Rusty Trapper 25 yd trap  

           (age and score) 

 

Man/Woman 25 yd dbl buff      X-Sticks 100 yd single bull 

 

 

Bench 200 yd large bull      Pistol 25 yd  

 

 

WSMLA Traveling Trophy 25 yd dbl buff   Traveling Trophy Final Shoot-off 

 

 

Special Shoot off for BBQ Grill     Pottery Shoot 

 

 

Salute Shoot   

 

Bunny Harlow Memorial Primitive Matches  



 

 

WSMLA 

Sunday, May 26, 2013 

Wind River Muzzle Loaders’ Memorial Day Shoot 

Board Meeting 

 

The meeting was called to order at 12:10pm by President Bill Morrison. 

 

Board members present: Bill Morrison, Frank Elzay, Gary Millhouse, Angie Lehto, Ed Kern, Willie Felton, 

Tony Larvie, Ernie Evans, Mike Lewis 

 

Minutes from the previous meeting were read and a motion to approve with one correction to the new business 

was made by Ernie, seconded by Mike. Motion passed. 

 

Treasurer’s report was given by Mike; we are still in the black. Gary moved and Ernie seconded to accept the 

Treasurer’s report. Motion passed. Mike has sent letters to individuals who were members last year but have 

not yet renewed for this year; approx. 3 have since renewed, approx. 18 still not renewed. Mike also reported 

that a number of people have taken advantage of the “senior discount” since it was put on the registration 

form. Updating the signature card at US Bank is in process, although Bill & Angie had some issues trying to 

get things started yesterday. Mike will still need to go to the bank and initiate the update, but Bill and Angie 

have already turned all of their info in, so signatures are all that should be needed. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Convention: Nothing new to report 

 

Auction: Nothing new to report 

 

Entertainment: Mike moved and Frank seconded to have Swing Sounds provide the entertainment for the 2014 

convention. Motion passed. 

 

Photo Contest: Nothing new to report 

 

Newsletter:  Some of the members have asked why some of the fliers/event dates are not making it into the 

newsletter. Also, some of the articles that have been submitted have made it onto the website, but not into the 

newsletter. Bill is going to visit with Melissa to see how we can improve communications, therefore helping to 

keep improving our newsletter. Angie suggested submitting Board Member bios to the newsletter again as 

some of the Board are newer to the organization. This would also help to provide articles for the newsletter. 

No decision was made on whether or not the Board would do this. 

 

Hat & T-Shirt: Paula has ordered extra hats. 

 

Traveling Trophy/State Trophies: Ernie needs to get the qualifiers for the Winter Challenge. 

 

Web Site: Bill reported that the web site is still there. He looked into moving the site to GoDaddy.com but opt-

ed against it. He is also looking into Webeely (sp). 



 

 

 

 

Bylaws and Procedures: Angie went over the updated Procedures and asked for comments/concerns/

corrections. Frank pointed out that the Trade Gun was not listed in the Procedures as a state match. Tony 

moved and Ernie seconded to remove the Postal Match from the procedures due to lack of participation. Mo-

tion passed. Angie will update the Procedures to reflect these two items. Angie also brought up that she would 

like to see a procedure for adding a new match to the state shoot schedule in order to clear up the process 

should this occur in the future. After discussion, several steps were decided upon that should be part of that 

procedure. Angie will draw up a preliminary draft of how to go about adding a new match and present to the 

Board for changes/approval. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Membership fees: Angie moved and Ernie seconded to draw up a proposed amendment to the bylaws to be 

presented at the 2014 convention removing the $10 fee to receive a hard copy newsletter. Motion passed. An-

gie will get the proposed amendment drawn up so it can be placed in the newsletter for review by the mem-

bers. 

 

Applications for funds: The Board received requests for funds from 4-H, Lander Valley Sportsman’s Assoc, 

Wind River Muzzle Loaders, Big Horn Basin Muzzle Loaders, Sierra Madre Muzzle Loaders, and the Trap & 

Skeet Shoot. $500 has already been presented to Deer Creek Muzzle Loaders to help host the State Shoot. Af-

ter reviewing all applications, a motion was made by Gary and seconded by Willie to disburse funds as fol-

lows: 

4-H: $300 

Lander Valley Sportman’s Assoc: $300 

Wind River Muzzle Loaders: $350 

Big Horn Basin Muzzle Loaders: $200 

Sierra Madre Muzzle Loaders: $350 

Trap & Skeet Shoot: $500 

Motion passed. 

 

New Business: 

 

General Meeting at convention: At the 2013 convention, we barely had a quorum to conduct business. As the 

main purpose for convention is the general membership meeting, the board is trying to find ways to increase 

attendance. Many different ideas were discussed such as possibly shutting the trade floor down during the 

meeting or maybe changing the meeting time and meeting in a different room. If we could meet later, then 

there may not be as much of an effect on the traders if the trade floor was closed. It was decided that as the 

Convention chairperson, we need to discuss all of these ideas with Trish to see what her thoughts are and what 

options are available. 

 

The next Board meeting will be held at noon on June 15, 2013 at the State shoot in Glenrock. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:23pm. 



 

 
WYOMING CLUBS AT THE LOCAL LEVEL  

 

 

BIG HORN BASIN  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Willie Felton  

P.O. Box 2  

Ten Sleep, WY 82442  

307-366-2216  

bearpaw@tctwest.net  

Tom Brewster  

1202 Road 47  

Ten Sleep, WY 82442  

307-366-2391 brewsterto-

m70@hotmail.com  

DEER CREEK  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

http://

www.deercreekmuzzleloaders.com  

Dane Sorter  

1448 E. 29th Street  

Casper, WY 82604  

307-333-2709  

dpsorter@bresnan.net  

Trish Miller  

5531 S. Elm  

Casper, WY 82601  

307-234-6591  

ROCKY MOUNTAIN  

FREE TRAPPERS  

Mike Corrigan  

7459 E. Geary Dome Road  

Evansville, WY 82636  

307-237-5136  

Allen Hebert  

1089 County Rd 110  

Cheyenne, WY 82009  

307-778-7106  

SHERIDAN  

BULLSHOOTERS  

Albert Pierce  

Home 307-672-6523  

Cell 307-763-1004  

adpierce@bresnan.net  

Roger Roebling  

P.O. Box 535  

Dayton, WY 82836  

307-655-2583  

WIND RIVER  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Terry Hubenka  

844 Hancock Drive #9  

Lander, WY 82520  

307-332-9269  

Carrie Gavin  

216 Valley Circle  

Riverton, WY 82501  

307-857-4221  

frankiegavin@hotmail.com  

CROW CREEK  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Mike Penz  

117 East 3rd Avenue  

Cheyenne, WY 82001  

307-635-0791  

Chris Allen  

2920 Ames Court  

Cheyenne, WY 82001  

307-635-8425  

SERRA MADRE  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Josh Saier  

P.O Box 1044  

Saratoga, WY 82331  

307-326-5503  

Joe Morrison  

P.O. Box 214  

Saratoga, WY 82331  

307-326-8944  

d.morrison@union-tel.com  

PLATTE VALLEY  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Jeff Williamson 307-235-5220 

jwilli5220@yahoo.com  

Dennis Obert 307-237-5705 

d.g.obert@att.net  

1838 RENDEVOUS  

www.1838rendezvous.com  
Tony Larvie  

Lander, WY. 82520  

307-332-4718 alarvie@wyoming.com  

John Boesch,  

102 W. Bell Ave.,  

Riverton, WY 82501  

307-856-2554  

johnb@a-bsystems.com.  

SMOKING WATERS  

MOUNTAIN MEN  

Ray Ferree  

307-864-2649 canonrojo@rtconnect.net  

Charlie Stickney  

307-864-4126 



 
WSMLA 
PO BOX 50441         

CASPER WY 82605-0441 

http://wyomingmuzzleloaders.com/ 

 

Officers and Directors of WSMLA (term expires) 

 
President/Webmaster 

Bill Morrison (2016) 

612 GRACE AVE 

WORLAND WY 82401 

307-347-4002 

bear-

lodge@bearlodgeangler.com 

 

 

 

Vice-President/

Entertainment 

Paula Sorter (2016) 

1448 W 29TH STREET 

CASPER WY 82604 

307-259-1342 

dpsorter@bresnan.net 

 

 

Director/Traveling Trophy 

Frank Elzey (2016) 

391 Amoretti 

Lander, WY 82520 

c_elzay@yahoo.com 

 

 

Treasurer 

Mike Lewis (2015) 

465 Jefferson St. 

Lander, WY 82520 

307-438-1152  

d_tumbleweed@hotmail.com 

 

Secretary/ Photo Contest 

Angie Lehto (2015) 

222 E Adams Ave 

RIVERTON WY 82501 

307-851-9054 

ajfred48@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Director/Newsletter Editor 

Melissa Connely (2015) 

2210 E 17TH  

CASPER WY 82609 

307-472-0605 

mconnely@caspercollege.edu 

 

 

 

Director/Convention Chair 

Trish Miller (2014) 

5531 S ELM 

CASPER WY 82601 

307-234-6591 

 

 

Director/Auction Chairper-

son 

Ed Kern (2015) 

316 S. Thurmond St 

Sheridan WY 82801 

307-673-1376 

Ed-kern@hotmail.com 

 

Director  

Tony Larvie (2014) 

PO BOX 697 

LANDER WY 82520 

307-332-4718 

alarvie@wyoming.com 

 

 

 

 

Director 

Erin Evans (2014) 

1021 WESTWOOD DR 

RIVERTON WY 82501 

307-857-6429 

Ernie.evans@bresnan.net 

 

 

 

Director 

Garry Millhouse (2016) 

Box 1077 

Saratoga WY 

bkm100@hotmail.com 

 

 

Director 

Willie Felton (2016) 

Box 2 

Tensleep WY 82442 

bearpaw@tctwest.net 

 

Historian—Lyle Bader 

tel:307-438-1152


 

 

Important Dates 
 

  

 

April 

May 
 

June 

 

July 

1838 Rendezvous July 3-7 

RMNR July 12-20th 

 

August 

BHB Primitive Aug 2, 3, 4 

Sheridan Bench Shoot Aug 10 and 11 

Aug 15th Newsletter deadline 

 

September 

Pie Shoot Labor Day Weekend 

 

 

October 

Oct. 15th Newsletter deadline  

 

 

November 

Lander Valley Sports Assoc. Turkey Nov 24 

 

December 

Dec 15th Newsletter deadline 
2014 

 

January 

State Convention Jan 24-26 

 

WSMLA 

PO BOX 50441 

CASPER WY 82605-0441 


